
Recently, the NEA 
Board of Directors 
nominated Jack Ham-
mond for the prestig-
ious Craig Thomas 
Award presented at 
the WREA Fall Confer-
ence in Sheridan, WY.  
The following was sub-
mitted by John Hester: 

“At the request of the 
Niobrara Electric Asso-

ciation’s Board of Directors and my 
own interaction with this local legend 
- a man of exemplary virtue and a 
much-respected character, I would like 
to nominate Jack Hammond for the 
Craig Thomas Award. 

In 1973 Jack began serving on the NEA 
Board of Directors. For the next 5 dec-
ades, he served this Co-op through the 
local board, Tri-State Board, and Mid-
west Electric Board. The number of 
hours, meetings, and miles Jack has 
given our membership is uncountable 
and always underpinned by his vision 
and steady nature. 

Jack has an uncommon wisdom and a 
talent for getting things done and 
seeing to it that those around him 
take part and grow into their posi-
tions. At my very 1st Board meeting, 
years ago, Jack must have seen a 
“deer-on-the-headlights” look on my 
face. So naturally, before the end of 
the meeting, Jack had me on the 
WREA board. I went from deer in the 
headlight to a near-nauseating panic. 
I wasn’t about to go against Jack’s 
wishes, so off to WREA I went. We’ve 
all benefitted from Jack’s knowledge 
and leadership. 

Jack also has over 40 years as a 
hunter safety instructor, Installed over 
30 miles of waterline in the Red Desert 

for the BLM Wildlife Habitat Improve-
ment, actively worked with Lusk and 
Lance Creek roping clubs, avidly sup-
ported 4-H, served as a church deacon, 
secured a grant for the Lance Creek 
Water System, contributed to the 
Lance Creek museum and owned/
operated his own successful business 
for 65 years, in the community he 
generously helped cultivate and em-
ployed over 30 people during three 
decades. His expertise in the oil field 
was also of immense help in the NEA 
Board room. 

For his “cooperative family” embodi-
ment I respectfully submit that Jack 
Hammond is deserving of the Craig 
Thomas Award.” 

Jack Hammond did in fact receive the 
Award and was honored at a gather-
ing of his peers.  

Jack was also surrounded by family 
for the memorable moment and spoke 
fondly of his time of service with 
NEA/WREA and receiving this recogni-
tion. 

CONGRATULATIONS JACK!   

MUCH DESERVED! 



  

Office Hours 

Monday—Thursday 

7:00 a.m.— 5:00 p.m. 

Closed Fridays and Holidays 

(New Years Day, Memorial Day, Inde-

pendence Day, Labor Day, Veterans 

Day, Thanksgiving and Christmas) 

Phones numbers for outages. 

After hours:  

SRS Dispatch  

1-800-322-0544  

During Business Hours  

307-334-3221 

Niobrara Electric Assn. 

3951 US HWY 20 

PO Box 697  

Lusk, WY 82225 

nea@niobrara-electric.org 

Energy use: myths and facts 

 

In the face of rising energy 

costs, consumers are looking for 

ways to reduce their energy use. 

Although there are a lot of good 

ideas out there, there also are a 

lot of misconceptions about 

what is really effective. Here are 

some of the most common 

myths and the facts to set you 

on the right path. 

 

Myth:  Screen savers reduce 

energy use. 
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